## BILL AND ELAINE TABOR

## MISSIOMARIES IN COSTA RICA

January, 2019

Dear Praying Friends,

A New Year to serve God. We are looking forward to starting new churches this year. We are thankful for the 8 new missions started in the last couple of years.

Some of our pastors and families are suffering with health problems – please keep them in your prayers.

- 1. Eladio Campos has bone cancer and has gone through many treatments. He had a wheel chair for some time and is now able to walk on his own. Eladio has a good spirit and needs your prayers.
- 2. Rosario wife of our pastor Joni Sequera had stage four cancer of the colon and through much prayer, she is now singing in the choir. Pray that the next test will be free from cancer. So close to death and now so close to be cured of the cancer. Praise God.

On a very sad note. Our pastor Edgardo Vargas of the Baptist Temple of Tegucigalpa, Honduras was given the news that he had liver cancer in the final stage. God took him home in December. I flew to the church to help them in the healing process. It is a good church and they called Roberto Pineda (co-pastor) as the main pastor. Brother Vargas preached one Sunday and the next Sunday was his funeral and the following Sunday I preached. Very difficult time. Pray for the church and the pastor's family.

A week before going to Honduras my wife's brother passed into the presence of God in Michigan. He died of liver cancer. My wife did have the chance to be with him before his passing.

It is difficult to not be able to be close to the family at these times, but God fills the void and gently consoles our hearts. Pray for my wife and family.

Thank you for your support in the work. As always in any ministry there are days that are tough. BUT God gives the victory. God is Good all the time.

Love and Prayers Bill and Elaine Wtabor123@gmail.com